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Election Newsletter of the Seneca-Cayuga Tribe of Oklahoma

It is Written

SENECA-CAYUGA TRIBE OF OKLAHOMA

IMPORTANT ELECTION INFORMATION

Dear Seneca-Cayuga Tribe of Oklahoma Voter:

The Election Board sends this Notice of Election to ensure that all eligible voters receive an opportunity to vote in the upcoming

General Election scheduled for June 1, 2013.

Offices to appear on the ballot are:

Chief (2-YEAR TERM)

First and Third Business Committee Members (2-YEAR TERM)

First, Third and Fifth Grievance Committee Members (2-YEAR TERM)

Declaration of Candidacy Filing

Any qualified member of the Seneca-Cayuga Tribe who wishes to be placed on the ballot as a candidate for office must file the

Declaration of Candidacy Form with the Election Administrator at the following address:

Seneca-Cayuga Tribe Career Resource Building

23721 S. 655 Road 

Grove, OK 74344

The Declaration of Candidacy Form must be filed in writing and In-Person.  Candidates may file their Declaration on the following

schedule:

Thursday, March 28, 2013 8:00AM - 5:00PM

Friday, March 29, 2013     8:00AM - 5:00PM

Saturday, March 30, 2013 8:00AM - 1:00PM

(NO EXCEPTIONS)

The filing candidate is solely responsible for providing all documentary evidence, the $250.00 nonrefundable filing fee, and

their notarized Declaration of Candidacy form. (The filing fee must be paid by Certified Check or Money Order made

payable to the Seneca-Cayuga Tribe. Cash will NOT be accepted)

Voting on Election Day

Voters may cast their ballots on Election Day, between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. at the Tribal Community Building 

24805 South 660 Rd., Grove, Ok 74344.

Absentee Voting 

If you are an eligible voter of the Seneca–Cayuga Tribe of Oklahoma and will be away on Election Day, you may vote by Absentee

Ballot. To receive an Absentee Ballot, you must request one in writing.  To request an Absentee Ballot, you must complete and return

by mail an Absentee Ballot Request Form. 

Voters desiring to request an Absentee Ballot may complete and return the enclosed Absentee Ballot Request Form.  Voters may also

obtain an Absentee Ballot Request Form;

• At the Tribal Offices during regular business hours, Monday through Friday.

• By calling the Election Board at 1-800-834-8683 ext. 6511

• By sending a fax to (505) 994-4144

• By going to www.sctribe.com and clicking on “2013 General Council Election Information” in the menu to download and print.

• All Absentee Ballot Request forms must be submitted by mail!

Please follow instructions for completion of the form carefully and include all requested information.  You must sign your name and

give your full address, including zip code. Voters may only request a ballot for themselves.  Absentee Ballot Request Forms must be

received by the Election Board via U.S. Mail no later than Thursday, May 2nd, 2013 at 11:00 a.m..

Absentee Ballots must be received by mail in the Election Board Post Office Box no later than Friday, May 31st, 2013 at 11:00 a.m..

Absentee Ballots will not be accepted In-Person by the Election Board or at the polls on Election Day.

The Seneca–Cayuga Tribe of Oklahoma Election Board encourages you to exercise your right to vote.

Seneca–Cayuga Tribe of Oklahoma Election Board

The purpose of this newsletter is to share background information and qualifications of Tribal members who 
have filed as candidates for office and is not intended for political opinions or negative comments about in-
cumbents or past actions.  This information is to give you an understanding of what the Candidates have to 
offer and their plans to achieve their goals.  In some cases, candidates have included other than background 
information and qualifications in the biographical sketches.  As you read this newsletter and the biographies 
as printed, please remember the true purpose of the newsletter and treat the written opinions as such. 



LeRoy Howard
Candidate for Chief

I was born July 14, 1945 to tribal 
member Geraldine Bearskin Howard 
Stovall.

Roy Stovall, also a tribal member, 
was my stepfather. I grew up in the 
local area and have always been 
involved in the Tribal Traditional 
Ceremonies. I have always lived in 
the Tribe’s reservation area and have 
lived in the same house for nearly 40 

years and will live there the rest of my years. I have been married 
to my wife Sharon for over 47 years.  We have three children, eight 
grandchildren, and one great grandchild.

I am a veteran of the United States Army with service in Vietnam. I 
attended Northeastern Oklahoma A&M College in Miami, Oklahoma 
and then attended Missouri Southern State College in Joplin, Mis-
souri, majoring in Business Administration with emphasis in Market-
ing, Management and Economics.

Serving as Business manager of the Seneca-Cayuga Tribe from 
early 1977 through mid 1990 I wrote nearly a dozen grants and 
contracts each year and was responsible for the administration 
of those programs. The Tribe had unprecedented progress in an 
organizational manner, providing services for Tribal Members, and 
constructed several Tribal Buildings. I was also very involved in the 
establishment of the Health Clinic and the Housing Authority.

I previously served two terms as Councilman on the Tribal Business 
Committee and as Chief for nine years. During the past 37 + years I 
have developed friendships and working relationships with many 

Canidates for Chief

William “Bill” Fisher
Canidate for Chief

Greetings fellow tribal members!  
Born locally, I am the son of tribal 
member Roy Fisher. My grandmoth-
er was Sarah Armstrong (Fisher). 
Sarah’s parents were tribal members 
Jack Armstrong and Elizabeth Davis 
(Armstrong). 

I am an honorably discharged Viet-
nam era veteran who worked my way 
through college and was assisted by 

the GI Bill. I have degrees in Business Administration and Gen-
eral Science Studies; I also earned certification from the Federal 
Aviation Administration (FAA) as a Turbojet and Turboprop Flight 
Engineer, and Commercial Pilot. I am also certified by the FAA as 
an Airframe and Powerplant Mechanic. I have owned and operated 
several successful businesses, most recently assisting my wife in 
starting a Microsoft certified, business software consulting firm. The 
firm has now achieved status as a Gold certified Microsoft partner. 
Now semi-retired, I have time and energy to contribute to our tribe. 

It is important that our tribe have an honest leader who respects the 
rule of law, in life and business. I will work hard to rebuild our bro-
ken enterprises and unite tribal members of all ages and walks of 
life.  I will use my entrepreneurial experience and business knowl-
edge to help make the tribe’s operation more transparent, account-
able and efficient and our enterprises more profitable.

I ask for your vote for Chief and thank you for your trust and sup-
port.

   Stephen Bunch                               hahsenowa:neh  (Chief)   

   

Sge'no` ogweho:weh                                                                   

I :wi agoyaho: do`^ skao de eh.....ehsgyenawa geh(?)               

  dewa ga da hwe jo nih  senho: do:goh     ga do` : goht ….         

  oneh ha` ga`he:` ….. ehkn`e geh (?)      

                                                                        

                                                                  I am the great, great grandson of Charlie Bigtail Hubbard, the

                                                                  great grandson of Florence Hubbard, the grandson of Leroy 

                                                                  Wabaunsee and the son of Sandra Kingston.  My roll # is 

                                                                  241-2; my great grandmother Hubbard had the very first 

                                                                  roll number in the pre-1937 government issued roll #'s. 

                                  

                                                                  Hello and thank you for taking the time to read my biography, 

and any and all other candidates biography's as well.  I was born and raised in Grove and have always 

felt fortunate to be afforded the luxury of being right here in our Oklahoma Territory and Headquarters 

for The People.  Upon Graduation from Grove High School I completed my Associates in Arts degree 

at Northeastern Oklahoma A & M and entered the private sector work force immediately upon 

completion.  I spent the next fifteen years in the commercial fitness industry in sales, sales 

management, regional and eventually district management with multiple statewide and national chains 

including All American, International, Bally's, American Super Clubs and more.  Later in the 1990's I 

returned to college and completed my Broadcasting/Journalism studies and focused on copy writing, 

sports reporting and control room production.  In 2004 I began researching Indian Gaming and entered 

the industry as a slot technician for company's including

Moneymaker Gaming, Red River West Gaming, Foris Gaming, Worldtouch Gaming and more.  I was 

then recruited to enter gaming placement and casino development groups focused on expansion 

services, lending services, land claims & reacquisition, gaming unit financing, casino management 

services, marketing and feasibility studies, brokerage of technical services, software and game 

development and more.  

I now represent investment capital/gaming related fund managers to include Tangent Gaming and 

Capital (www.tangentgaming.com), TW Gaming (www.wilmorite.com), Haynes Investments 

(www.haynesinvestments.net), Agamenv (see rsb1@me.com), Native American Consulting, 

respectively.  I have worked with other Tribes and Native Peoples brokering services for the groups I 

have listed and I worked on projects with retired Senator Enoch Kelly Haney when he was Chief of the 

Seminole Nation.  I have spent much time in our homeland, mostly in the Eastern Door in Mohawk 

Territory.  I assisted in the development stages of a class II facility and authored the KKGC gaming 

regulatory act for the Kanienkehaka Kanonhsesne Mohawk Nation, an aboriginal Nation, 

and in the process was fortunate to have the intervention by the aboriginal's in the ongoing dispute 

between our Nation and the New York Cayuga Nation. I can help facilitate bringing our Nations back 

together as one and am asking for your help in doing so.  Change begins the first Saturday in June with 

your help, which starts with casting your vote.  If you choose me to lead this Nation I will include 

everyone, and that means everyone...... by first and foremost, live feeds of all meetings.  It will also 

include electronic filing of all resolution's, by-laws, ordinances and whatever else deemed necessary 

public (Tribal) information.  If I can 'close the gaps' that facilitate any and all miss-management and/or 

malfeasance's...I will consider that my greatest achievement in starting the path for responsible 

government.  

I am most importantly asking you to vote in this election; if I am the recipient of your vote I will work 

fervently every day to earn your support and reward your decision with results. 

Tribal Leaders across Indian country, with Political 
and Governmental Leaders of all different levels, 
and made many business contacts throughout the 
country. 

I feel that my experience in business and years of 
service within the Tribe has prepared me to pro-
vide the guidance and leadership to achieve the 
full potential of our Sovereign Nation.

If re-elected Chief, I pledge to defend our Na-
tions’ Sovereignty, to protect the Nation’s assets 
and assure that all official actions in the course of 
governing the Nation are based upon well thought 
out plans that ensure near term objectives are 
achieved, tangible returns are realized, and long-
term expectations are met. While guarding the 
assets of the Nation, I will also guard against frivo-
lous and uninformed actions.

I pledge to protect the Constitutional Rights of all 
Tribal Members that they may express opinions re-
gardless of whomever they agree or disagree with, 
to treat all Tribal Members fairly, to encourage and 
assist our people in all ways possible, and to ad-
dress all Tribal Members in a respectful manner.

I pledge to continue to strive for the respect that 
our Tribe has had while participating in the com-
munity of tribes to achieve mutual goals of inde-
pendence and self-sufficiency.

I pledge to bring Statesmanship, Leadership and 
Integrity to our Nation, which will guarantee a 
stable and prosperous Seneca-Cayuga Govern-
ment. With experienced leadership our Nation will 
prosper and our People can enjoy a better oppor-
tunity for a happier life.

It is an honor to serve as Chief of the Seneca-Ca-
yuga Tribe and to serve all our Citizens.

Sincerely,
LeRoy Howard
Candidate for Re-election for Chief
Seneca-Cayuga Tribe of Oklahoma

Thank you for your time,
Stephen Bunch



Canidates for First & Third Business Committee
Sallie White
Business Committee 1st Council 
Position

Sge:no, my name is Sallie White and I 
am seeking your support and vote as a 
candidate for the 1st Council position.
As many of you know, I have been in 
this area for most of my life and am 
married to Randy White.  My mother 
is Margaret Whitetree Dunning, my 
grandmother was Faithkeeper Clara 

Schrimpscher Whitetree; my grandfather Ogle Whitetree.
I have two children; Christopher Burch and Shannon Roach.  My 
husband Randy and I follow our traditional ways and participate 
regularly in our ceremonies.
I have been an employee of Grand Lake Casino, beginning as a 
cashier, moving into the Human Resource Department and my last 
position was as Internal Compliance Officer.  I have substantial 
knowledge of tribal and federal regulations that apply to our gaming 
operations.  I was involved in developing and implementing casino 
policies and procedures ensuring compliance under these guide-
lines.  I believe these qualifications will prove an asset to serve as a 
business committee member.
Ensuring all tribal members receive a fair opportunity to obtain 
employment within our tribal businesses will be an important focus.  
Tribal employment and job security are issues that must be ad-
dressed, and guidelines need to be developed in order to protect 
our people.
I look forward to discussing any issues or concerns you may have.  
The voices of our people must be heard and acknowledged.  We 
need to begin to think differently about how our tribe is run.  I do not 
believe in “mudslinging” my opponents to obtain a position on our 
Business Committee.  I believe it is my duty to bring my best and 
work my hardest for our people.
Nya weh for your support.

Calvin Cassady IV 
Candidate for Business Com-
mittee, Third Position
I am a proud member of the 
Seneca-Cayuga Tribe of Oklaho-
ma. I was born at Hasting’s Indian 
Hospital in Tahlequah, Oklahoma, 
the son of Calvin and Betty Zane 
(Winnie) Cassady, grandson of 
Clarence and Gladys Winnie and 
great-grandson of Reid Winnie, 
a past tribal leader. I am a retired 
teacher with nearly 40 years of 
experience. I am an active church 
member. I have a passion for na-

ture and the natural landscape and serve on the board of the local 
Audubon Chapter and the Joplin Chapter of the Missouri Master 
Naturalists.
Bridging the Gap, the title of my new book, published by Inspiring 
Voices, a service of Guideposts Magazine is my personal campaign 
message. As reported in the book, through a unique relationship 
with “our Creator” I have been granted a blessed ability to relate 
to and help people. I would hope to Bridge the Gap between fac-
tions of our tribe in hope that we can stand strong as one. I would 
like to Bridge the Gap between the generations, young and the old, 
identifying their needs, and begin a process to insure that as a tribe 
we can assist all in their legitimate needs. Finally, I would hope that 
through our efforts as a tribe we can Bridge the Gap between the 
cultures so that we may exist with all peoples, both as a tribe and 
as a business in the Twenty-first Century.
For a more detailed account of my position on issues visit my link. 
www.cassady-winnieclan.blogspot.com. I feel like personal char-
acter is an important quality in leadership. Find out more about my 
character in a preview of my new book by going to http://bookstore.
inspiringvoices.com/Products/SKU-000617343/Bridging-the-Gap.
aspx, and clicking on preview.
In closing I would ask that each of you seek guidance from the 
“Creator” before casting your ballot this year and know that “The 
Tribe’s Future Depends on Your Vote.”

John L Wabaunsee	
Candidate for 1st Council Person

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:
I am the fourth child of eight and 
second son of Leroy and Reva 
Harris Wabaunsee and grandson 
of Florence Hubbard Wabaunsee 
McElhaney.   I grew up between the 
Council House Friends Church and 
Seneca on Cayuga Road.  I will be 
married to my wife Ronna 32 years 
in September.  We have one son 
Chance who lives in Tulsa.  I also 
have one daughter, Melissa who also 

lives in Tulsa with her husband and my two beautiful grandchildren 
Dru and Eva. Both have their college degrees and are very hard 
workers.

EDUCATIONAL BACKGROUND:
I graduated from Wyandotte High School in 1969.  I then graduated 
from Northeastern A&M in 1972. When I didn’t have the funds to 
continue my education I volunteered for draft in the U.S. Army.  My 
MOS was transportation with my overseas duty being in Germany.

After my honorable discharge in 1974, I worked in Tulsa until July of 
1975.  I enrolled in Northeastern State University majoring in Busi-
ness and with marketing minor.  In July of 1975 I started to work for 
C.R. Anthony, a retail department store chain.  In early 1976 I was 
promoted to Assistant Manager and continued going to school.   At 
one point I was working an average 60 hours a week and still going 
to school.  When I was offered to manage a store I gladly accepted.  
This was a great opportunity but it also caused me to forego finish-
ing up my degree.  I regret not finishing.  Work, family and life in 
general sometimes seem to take a larger priority.

I did work with Anthony’s until December 1987. Our company was 
bought by a large corporation.  The buyout gave me a great reason to 
spend more time with my family, something retail (or I) wouldn’t allow.  

In December 1987 I bought a poultry farm.  I ran the poultry opera-
tion until September of 1997.  In October 1993 I enrolled in classes 
to become a Certified Real Estate Appraiser.  I am State Certified 
in Arkansas and Missouri.  In July 1997 I started my own company, 
Mo-Ark Appraisals, and still have this company.

CIVIC AND COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES:
Past activities include Board of Directors McDonald County Fair 
Board, Fair Horse Show Director, Chairman and Board Member 
McDonald County University Extension, Farm Bureau director, 
youth baseball coach, Band Booster, 4-H advisor, President Drug 
Free Scholarship Program, Director Northwest Stock Horse Asso-
ciation and lifetime member of American Quarter Horse Association.

GOAL AS MEMBER OF THE BUSINESS COMMITTEE:
I will use my past background of business to analyze and put much 
effort in decisions that I hope will benefit the tribe as a whole.  My 
background whether employed by a company or running my own 
business required budgeting, sales goals, profit goals and overall 
company management.  I will give everything presented in front of 
me much thought before making a decision that I hope will be the 
best for the whole tribe.

PERSONAL MESSAGE TO THE SENECA-CAYUGA TRIBAL MEM-
BERSHIP:
Our tribe is presented with many challenges ahead. Sacrifices will 
need to be made by all.  My goal is to listen to “every” tribal mem-
ber. As much as I hate to admit, there is great division in the tribe.  
I hate to see our tribe go the way as national political politics have 
gone. I feel we can accomplish great things if we work together.  
Every single tribal member, no matter what side you are on, has 
some good ideas to help the tribe.  I long for the day when we will 
see a news clipping on something positive we have done for our 
people and the community.

As a business committee member I promise to listen to everyone 
and make the best decision for the tribe as a whole.  We need to 
find ways to make a profit in our ventures so we can best take care 
of our elders and make sure we educate our young.  I feel our tribe 
should be there to assist when possible but not be there for your 
sole support.

I will adapt John F. Kennedy’s statement:  “Ask not what your tribe 
can do for you, ask what you can do for your tribe”.

If you would like to contact me my cellular telephone number is 
417-540-3849.

Thank you,
John Leroy Wabaunsee



Canidates for Grievance 
Committee

Carmalita Hogshooter-
Ward
1st Grievence Person

Hello, my name is Carmalita 
Hogshooter-Ward.   I am the great-
granddaughter of Pearl Whitetree.  I 
am a graduate of Rogers State Uni-
versity.  I hold a Bachelors degree in 
Justice Administration and an Associ-
ates degree in Applied Science.  My 
minor was focused on Native Ameri-
can studies.  However, I have been 

taught more about my people through storytelling and the history 
that the elders hold within them.  My college degrees are insignifi-
cant compared to the peaceful knowledge of our elders.  My blood-
line is irrelevant compared to the strength of our ancestors.  I am 
prepared to take a stand for our people through the strength and 
knowledge of those that made it possible for my existence.  There-
fore, I ask for your vote on June 1, 2013, for 1st grievance person.

Sherrie Dee Johnson
Candidacy for Grievance Committee        
							     
						                              
My Roots:  My name is Sherrie Dee 
Johnson, (Ko-Wah-Na-Gisan).  I am 
proud to be the daughter of Mary Cole-
man, Great-granddaughter of Thomp-
son Young, and Great-granddaughter 
of Bessis Bearskin.  I am the moother 
of two wonderful adult daughters and 
grandmother to five precious grand-

children.

Education:  I attended Wyandotte Public School System and 
graduated from Northeastern Oklahoma A&M College, Miami, Okla-
homa with an Associates degree.

Accomplishments and Attributes:  I have been successfully 
self-employed since January, 1985 and continue to own and oper-
ate two businesses.  I am experienced in working with the public, 
supervising staff, dealing with tenants, and acting as liaison within 
these relationships when needed.  I understand the importance of 
successfully managing both internal external relationships, and the 
extra attention the ‘people management’ side of business requires.  
I will bring again not only these skills to our tribe, but a positive, co-
operative attitude that I have displayed throughtout my career and 
on the grievance committee.  I maintain calm under pressure, and 
am honest, reliable and fair.  I recently served on the Grievance 
Committee and felt I was very honest and fair with every grievance 
served. 

          I feel EVERY tribal member has the right to be heard, but 
strongly feel all decisions must be based on what is best for our 
tribal family as a whole.  I will again be an authority for the advoca-
cy of equal rights of my fellow tribal men and women and with that 
comes the recognition of the responsibility of our tribal members to 
understand that their questions, comments and concerns will not be 
put on the back burner for a later date, rather, our tribal members 
will be heard immediately and their concerns will become my con-
cerns.  If elected I will expedite the resolution of any grievance with 
quick and just action with the help of my co-committee members.

Richard Enyart
Candidate for 3rd Councilman

I would like to introduce myself as 
a candidate for the position of 3rd 
councilman. I have served in this po-
sition for the past two years. I am the 
grandson of Tom and Lizzie Peacock 
and son of Elnora Peacock Enyart. 
I am married to Jane Lewis, my wife 
of 48 years, and have three children 
Rick, Rhonda, and Rachelle.

I have lived in the Wyandotte com-
munity most of my life attending and 

graduating from Wyandotte Public Schools, Northeastern A & M 
College, and Tulsa University.

I am retired from AT&T after a 33-year career, which included 
stints in craft and in corporate positions and most recently retiring 
from the Wyandotte Public Schools serving as a Teacher of Biol-
ogy, Math, and Coach of Boys and Girls Athletics.

Most of my adult life I have served my community in a variety of 
ways which include: Wyandotte Lions Club, as a Cub Scout and 
Boy Scout Leader, and Coached Little League Baseball and Girls 
Softball.

I am a member of the Wyandotte United Methodist Church serv-
ing as Sunday School Superintendent and Teacher of the Adult 
Sunday School Class.

I enjoy working with others striving to improve and attain goals 
beneficial to all parties.  Having been on the Business Committee 
for the past two years I have gained considerable incite into Tribal 
operations, obstacles, and potential opportunities afforded our 
tribe. It would be my honor to serve another term as a Council-
man. My concerns and objectives have not changed. The major 
areas of need are Continued Education and Vocational Training, 
Job Opportunities for Tribal Members, and Housing Opportunities 
for our Elders and working families.

Thank you for your attention to my bio and I sincerely appreciate 
your support.

Richard Enyart
Candidate for Re-Election as 3rd Councilman



Carrie Mott
Grievance Committee

BS, Southern Illinois University

My name is Carrie Mott and I am seek-
ing re-election as a current member of 
the Seneca Cayuga Grievance Com-
mittee. I am the daughter of Kenny 

Dale Wolfenbarger and Sharon R. Farris. I hold a B.S. from South-
ern Illinois University and someday hope to finish the MBA I started 
to work on at the University of Notre Dame. I have two beautiful 
little boys Logan (10) and Lucas (8 months).

Our grievance committee has faced a tumultuous year along with 
our tribe as the election protests continue. Despite these hardships 
the Grievance Committee knows that a commitment to the rule of 
law and effective judicial institutions are essential to ensuring sus-
tainability of our tribe and must remain a core value of our Griev-
ance Committee and our tribe in the years to come. That is why the 
Grievance Committee has spent many hours outlining a new and 
concrete grievance ordinance so that our tribal members are em-
powered, problems are solved more efficiently, and democracy is 
strengthened. Promoting transparent and accountable government 
is and will continue to be of utmost importance to the Grievance 
Committee.

I seek to continue to always uphold the constitution of the Seneca 
Cayuga Tribe not just when it is easy, but, more importantly, when 
it is hard. I am committed to upholding our constitution and believe 
that my education, training, and experience are of great value to 
our tribe as we seek to preserve our liberties and move forward with 
grace and dignity.

Respectfully,
Carrie N. Mott

Candidate for Seneca- Cayuga 3rd 
Grievance  Committee Position : 
Raymond L Rodgers
66301 E 248 Rd, Grove ,OK.

Ka-non-n-don-he. Son of Frank (dec.) 
and Flora Dick Rodgers (dec.), Grand-
son of John Dick (Cayuga) and Melin-
da Dick(Seneca /Eastern Shawnee). I 
believe that the ceremonies and lan-
guage are the most important activities 
for our culture to survive... I believe 
that elected Tribal officers are subser-
vient to the Tribal Council as our Con-
stitution states. I offer you,( the Tribal 
Council, (Supreme Governing body) 

my experience for the elective position #3 Grievance Committee 
member. Served 2 yrs. as Secretary Treasurer, Seneca-Cayuga 
Tribe of Oklahoma In 2008-2010. Professional career over 37 yrs. 
as Hospital and Health Systems Administrator, for private non-profit 
hospitals in Omaha, Tulsa and Albuquerque, Indian Health Service. 
In addition  I have served as volunteer Mediator, (Alternative Dis-
pute Resolution) A  service for small claims courts in New Mexico 
and Oklahoma. Currently I  serve as Mediator in Small Claims 
Courts for Northeastern Oklahoma Counties. Korea War Veteran 
1950-52 served with Company C, 279th Regiment,  45th Infantry 
Division. I ask for your vote for Grievance Committee Member posi-
tion. Nyaweh.

 

GARY CROW
4th Committee Member
Grievance Committee
 
	 My parents were the late Idalis 
and Vernon Crow, former Chief of the 
Seneca-Cayuga Tribe for ten years.  I 
was raised in Miami most of my life, 
other than five years in Kentucky and 
one year in Springfield, Missouri.  I 
worked 15 years at Dunlap Sales Inc., 
Hopkinsville, Kentucky, during which 
time I was a sales account manager 

for ten years.  I now work at the Seneca-Cayuga Tribal office in 
Miami as Public Relations and Media Specialist and also edit the 
newsletter for the tribe.   I am former president of Ottawa County 
United Way and also served as Vice President of Friends of the 
Coleman Theatre, served on the board of Miami Convention and 
Visitors Bureau, and also serve on the Board of Directors of Miami 
Main Street.  I am presently a freelance photographer and do work 
for the Tulsa World, Daily Oklahoman, Joplin Globe and the Associ-
ated Press.

I am running for reelection for 4th Committee Member on the Griev-
ance Committee.  Having already served in this position previously 
for two years, I realize how important this committee is to our Tribe 
and those serving on the committee must leave behind personal 
feelings and pledge to serve the Tribe’s best interest.   If elected, as 
your Grievance Committee representative, I will continue to uphold 
the Constitution and By-Laws of the Seneca-Cayuga Tribe to the 
best of my abilities.  Thank you for your support and I would appre-
ciate your vote.

Diana Baker
5th Grievance Committee Member

First let me start by introducing and 
telling you a little bit about myself. I 
am the daughter of Dwight and Phyl-
lis Vowels. My mother was an Enyart, 
daughter of Euculed and Elnora Pea-
cock Enyart and granddaughter of 
Thomas and Lizzie Peacock. My hus-
band Doug and I have been married 
for 28 years and have one son. I have 

been employed with the Shawnee Tribe in Miami, OK for the past 7 
years as their Child Care & Development Program Specialist. Some 
of my other duties consist of helping tribal families with the “Low 
Income Home Energy Assistance Program” and the “Promoting 
Safe and Stable Families Program”. I am an active member of the 
National Indian Child Care Association and presently hold a seat on 
the Board of Directors for the Oklahoma Tribal Child Care Associa-
tion. I feel that the experience and knowledge, that I have gained 
on the federal programs is a crucial part of being able to work for 
the best interest of the tribe. My husband Doug has been employed 
with Precision Machine & Manufacturing in Grove, OK as a Quality 
Control Inspector and Team Leader. My son Preston and his wife 
Abby have my beautiful granddaughter Sophie.

	 Now let me begin by asking you for your support in the 
upcoming election. I have filed for the 5th Grievance Committee 
position. If you elect me as 5th Grievance Committee Member I as-
sure you I will do what is best for the tribe and tribal members with 
fairness and respect to everyone. Thank you in advance for your 
support. I hope to see you in June.
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